
A busy week for the SLT monitoring across the school seeing the quality of teaching and learning. 

There is lots to celebrate – your children really do receive wonderful learning experiences. As 

always, we reflect on this and identify development areas to improve further, but we saw a very 

positive picture of teaching and learning from our Two year olds all the way to Y6. We also had 

some amazing sporting achievements this week. Check P.E. updates below from Dean! Robin 
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Winter 
Celebrations 
Tue 4th Dec.       7pm Carol Service at St Marks  

         Church 

Thurs 6th Dec.        KS1 Concert at Cecil Sharp  

         House 

Tue 11th Dec.            1:15  Y3 & Y5 Concert at  

         Cecil Sharp House 

                                 2:30  Y4 & Y6  Concert at  

         Cecil Sharp House 

Tue 18th Dec.             FOPH Festive Fun Afternoon 

Wed 19th Dec.           Christmas Lunch 

ASD Public Meeting & 
Consultation 

We planned a public meeting as part of the 

statutory consultation process for the ASD 

Provision. No one attended the meeting!  

However, the presentation I prepared, similar 

to the one shown during our parent workshops 

– is on the school website.  The consultation 

process does not end until 25th November. A 

link to the Camden website can be found here:   

http://camden.gov.uk/ccm/content/education/

school-notices/    

The formal consultation began this week and 

ends on Sunday 25th November 2018.   

Parent Consultations Tuesday 27th November 
You should have received the link for ‘online booking’ for Parent 

Consultations. This is a great opportunity for you to meet with 

your child’s Class Teacher and discuss your child’s progress.  

If you have not received a text message or email, or you have 

difficulty booking your meeting, please come and see Ilirjana in the office. 

Anti Bulling Week 
The theme for this years Anti Bullying Week is 'We Choose 

Respect' and it’s between 12th and 16th November. 

We will be holding the first ever 'Stop Speak Support' Cyberbullying day on the 

Thursday of Anti-Bullying Week (15th November). 

Bullying is a behaviour choice. We would like to encourage our children to set a 

positive example by opting to respect each other at school, in their homes and 

communities and online. 

We will be doing a cyberbullying parent workshop on Wednesday 14th Nov 

at 3pm. 

Anti Bulling Wristbands will be on sale throughout the week at a cost of £1.  

Staffing News: Congratulations to Pippa Davies Humphries and 

Marina Castelo-Branco who are all expecting babies this academic year. We 

are planning maternity cover options for each of these staff and will inform 

parents and carers when we have a solution in place. In the meantime, 

congratulations to Pippa and Marina. Welcome to Nawel and Lindita who 

have joined the support staff team. 

P.E Updates 

A truly amazing week in the world of sport at Primrose Hill. The beginning of the CSSA football league kicked off this week. We 

took our boys and girls teams to Talacre Sports Centre who were incredible. Showing amazing team work and determination to 

come away with three wins for boys and girls meaning Primrose Hill are topping the league after week one. Elsewhere all classes this 

week have been brilliant. Keep up the good work everyone!  Dean 

Tuesday Music Club 
Due to Parent Consultations taking place on a Tuesday this term, there is no 

after school Music tuition.  The tutors will do an extra session on Tuesday 

4th December. 
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Maths Stay & Play 

Thank you for supporting! 

 

Easyfundraising.org.uk 
As you know we are really keen to buy our very own 

floating classroom. Every penny helps! With this in mind 

please check out the website : 

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/primhi

ll/ 

The school makes money simply by you shopping at no 

extra cost to you. We need as many supporters as 

possible so tell your friends and family. Let us see if we 

can be the most profitable school! 

Great Garden Opening 
It has been a busy week in the garden preparing for the great 

garden opening.  All the gardeners have 

been weeding, tidying and raking 

autumn leaves but we still managed to 

find time for some beautiful leaf collage. 

It was lovely to see so many parents 

and carers in the garden on Thursday 

to see the hard work that has gone 

during the garden makeover this year. They also got 

the chance to meet Cyndi and Madonna and to try our 

special potato soup made from the last of 

this years harvest. 

Attendance 
Still above target with 96.49% across the whole school 

which makes me a very proud Attendance Officer! 

EYFS: 96.13%  KS1—KS2: 96.84% 

WELL DONE TO TADPOLES 100% 

BEETLES 98.15% 

HEDGEHOGS 98.52% 

HERONS 98.52% 

Just a gentle reminder that medical appointments must be 

made outside of school hours as these affect your child’s 

attendance.  Thanks all, Lyra. 

Coming up this term: 
Mon 12th Nov         Nursery - Y2 Fluoride  

   Varnish NHS Session in  

   school 

                               Anti Bullying Week 

Thurs 15th Nov         Cyberbullying Day 

Fri 23d Nov               Y2 to CLC 

Tues 27th Nov         Parent Consultations  

EYFS Closed All Day  

KS1 and KS2 School 

 Closes at 1pm 

Tues 4th Dec              Y4 to Primrose Hill Library 

                     7pm Carol Service at St  

    Marks Church 

Wed 5th Dec              Y5 & Y6 FOPH Quiz 

Thurs 6th Dec             2pm KS1 Concert at Cecil  

    Sharp House 

Tues 11th Dec            1:15 Y3 & Y4 Concert at  

   Cecil Sharp House 

                                 2:30 Y5 & Y6 Concert at  

    Cecil Sharp 

Thurs 13th Dec            2:30 EYFS Concert 

Mon 17th Dec              RE Day 

Tues 18th Dec  FOPH Winter Fun Afternoon 

Fri 21st Dec  1:30 End of Autumn Term 
 

Mon 7th Jan INSET DAY-CLOSED FOR CHIDLREN 

Tues 8th Jan             First Day of Spring Term 

Good as Gold 
Mandy and Robin held a Good as Gold Breakfast 

this week. It was a lovely way to start the day. 

2019 – 2020 Term Dates 
We have published the 2019 – 2020 Term Dates on our 

School website, please have a look. 

School Council Update  

This week, some members of school council went to do 

some training to improve our school council knowledge. 

Our first fundraising event will be a Pudsey competition. 

Bring £1 to dress up as Pudsey or make a model of him. 

There will be a prize for the winner! 
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